Mr. Clarence R. Spong, Principal, Anthony High School, Anthony, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Spons:

It was good of you to write me as you did in your letter of June 15th regarding Horace Menasco. I am sorry indeed to learn that Horace is effected by color blindness and that he will be unable to attend college. That is a tough break for him and for us because I am very sure that had he been permitted to attend the University he would have made Henry Shenk and the rest of us a very valuable man.

I appreciate the interest that you have taken in him and in us, and I assure you that if at any time you feel you have a young man who is desirous of attending the University we will be very happy to cooperate with you, and in addition, we will further appreciate your kindness in informing us.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH